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Dear Chairman Dabiew,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds

Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019'

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk

MAp) project fór the ruIortn Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal

emeigency Management Agency (FEiVlA) and the New York State Department of Environmental

Consõrvation ltrtvboec). The purpose oî ttre Discovery project is to review.local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested 9!udi9s
at this time, but every reqúest will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially

cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects'

November 13,2Q19

Honorable Donald Dabiew
Chair, Board of Legislators, County of Franklin County
PO Box 92,
Bombay, NY 12914

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Based on the information gathered atthe September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding

that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, ar9 as.follows:

1: Detailed study/restudy of Salmon River for its entire length within the county

(including Chasm Falls to the southeast of Malone)'
2. Lower park Street flooding resulted in buyouts of 5-6 homes along the Salmon River'

3. lce jam sedimentation buildup is resulting in issues'
4: Fori Covington dam removal in 2010; FIRM inaccuracies.
5:Westville has major erosion along the Little salmon River.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if You or represe ntatives from Your communitY have

questions or comments regarding the DiscoverY Project process, or the new Base Level

Engineering products develoPed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, Please

contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

flood ain@dec. .oov. lf we do not hear from your communìty, we will assume the above

information is correct and proceed accordingly

Departmentof
Environmental
Conservation

/ì.ttvo**
9TAT OF

/' oPPoRTUNITY----.r>



Sincerely,
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Kelli Higgins-Roche, p.E., CFM
eoastal Frosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York state Department of Environmental conservation

lf 
-you1 mapping requests are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter,p/ease

sign below and return a copy to the fotlowing maiting address ór ãmait address.

Mailing address.'

F I o o dpl ai n Man agem ent Secti o n
New York súafe Department of Environmental eonseruation
liulsion of water, Bureau of Ftood protection and Dam safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 1223J-9504

Em ai I address; ftoodpl ai n(@dec. ny,goy

Board of ators

ec: Mr. Kip Cassavaw, County Clerk County of Franklin County

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
\/¡^^^ ê^^l^-^ nr^ ñ^-:-vlreç epcrudru, UE\/ ñegtuft o rtooqplaln uoorolnator
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Honorable Richard Onufer
Town Supervisor, Town of Constable
PO Box 39,
Constable, NY 12926

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Superv¡sor Onufer,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk
MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and
mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1: Flood issues for unnamed tributary, south of Trout River State Forest, at Poplar
Street.
2: Minor flooding occurs along Beaver Pond Brook, south of Stebbins Road, due to
beaver dams.
3: Coveytown Road bridge replaced over Little Trout River, and a condemned railroad
bridge is located a shoft distance upstream.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my
attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level
Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please
contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at
floodplain@dec.nv.gov. lf we do not hear from your communìty, we will assume the above
information is correct and proceed accordingly
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Sincerely,
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Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

lf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please
sign below and return a copy to the following mailing address or emailaddress.

Mailing address.'

F I ood p I ai n M an ag em ent Secti o n
New York Sfaúe Department of Environmental eonservation
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-3504

EÆ^ìt ^.t.te^^^. &t^^J^t^i^t^-t^^ ^.. ^-E, t r r a r í ¿r (J sr ess.- n o o g p t_a I fi l@|.9 e ç. n_l|, g 9]í

Date /1" /f'1¿t
Town Supervisor

Cc: Mrs. Susan Prue, Town Clerk Town of Constable

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Vince Spaclaro, DEC Region 5 Fiooclpiain Coor0inator
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November 7,2019

Honorable Rod Votra
Mayor, Town of Parishville
PO Box 155
Parishville, NY 0

Re: Ncrth Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Mayor Votra:

We regret having missed the opportunity to meet with your commun¡ty on September 1_8th and

1gth, ãOtg to dlscuss your community's floodplain mapping needs at the North Gountry

Watersheds Discovery meet¡ngs. These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping,

Assessment, and Plañning (RÈk MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being

conducted by the Federaf Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State

Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is

to ieview localflood risk and mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is

needed in your commun¡ty

Prior to ihe Discovery meetings, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars on July

30th, 31.t and Augusi 1',, 2019 to provide an overview of the Risk MAP process, data collection

needs, as well aé discuss the upcoming in-person meetings. The Discovery meetings held in
September gave community officials an opportunity to discuss flood risk concerns, mitigation

plâns, ongoiirg projects and provide feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC on the current floodplain

maps. tfré intõrmaiion provided will be considered when developing the Risk MAP project scope,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Absent different information, we are assuming the Town of Parishville is satisfied with the current

FIRMs and has no new flood study requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by December 2, 2019.

lf your community still wishes to provide information such as flood map inaccuracies, current or

historical flooding problems, other mapping needs, or specific training requests related to
floodplain management activities, please fill out the Discovery Stakeholder Survey online at

or contact Phil Hipley by phone at (703) 849-0477

or by e-mail at phiplev@dewberrv.com to request a paper copy
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lf you or representatives from your community have questions or comments regarding the
Discovery project process or the new Base Level Engineering products developed for
communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185
or email the NYSDEC Floodolain Manaqement staff at floodplain@--deç.nv.qqv.

Sincerely,

{ød¡ fWr-?,a"
Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental eonservation

Cc: David Burl, Code Enforcement Officer, Town of Parishville

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
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Honorable Michael Dalton
Mayor, Village of Canton
60 Main Street
Canton, NY 13617

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Mayor Dalton:

We regret having missed the opportunity to meet with your community on September 18th and
1gth,2019 to discuss your commun¡ty's floodplain mapping needs at the North Country
Watersheds Discovery meetings. These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping,
Assessment, and Planning (Risk MAP) project for the Nofth Country Watersheds that is being
conducted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is
to review local flood risk and mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is

needed in your community.

Prior to the Discovery meetings, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars on July
30th, 31't and August 1't, 2019 to provide an overview of the Risk MAP process, data collection
needs, as well as discuss the upcoming in-person meetings. The Discovery meetings held in
September gave community officials an opportunity to discuss flood risk concerns, mitigation
plans, ongoing projects and provide feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC on the current floodplain
maps. The information provided will be considered when developing the Risk MAP project scope,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Absent different information, we are assuming the Village of Canton is satisfied with the current
FIRMs and has no new flood study'requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by December 2,2019.

lf your community still wishes to provide information such as flood map inaccuracies, current or
historical flooding problems, other mapping needs, or specific training requests related to
floodplain management activities, please fill out the Discovery Stakeholder Survey online at:

https://www.survevmonkev.com/r17ZPB9CR, or contact Phil Hipley by phone at (703) 849-0477
or by e-mail at phiplev@dewberry.com to request a paper copy.
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lf you or representatives from your community have questions or comments regarding the
Discovery project process or the new Base Level Engineering products developed for
communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185
or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Manage ment staff at floodplain@dec.nv.gov

Sincerely,

,/
ïil¡, i. 4ltpntn¿t'L--"' /1 Á/lu\J ?r"^o

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State DepaÉment of Environmental Conservation

// *- ¡ L/'/

Mayor

Cc: Russell Lawrence, Building lnspector, Village of Canton

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
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Honorable Charles Hooven
Town Supervisor, Town of Clifton
PO Box 685
Cranberry Lake, NY 12927

Re: Noñh Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Supervisor Hooven :

We regret having missed the opportunity to meet with your community on September 18th and
1gth,2019 to discuss your community's floodplain mapping needs at the North Country
Watersheds Discovery meetings. These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping,
Assessment, and Planning (Risk MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being
conducted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is
to review local flood risk and mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is

needed in your community.

Prior to the Discovery meetings, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars on July
30th, 31't and August 1't,2019 to provide an overview of the Risk MAP process, data collection
needs, as well as discuss the upcoming in-person meetings. The Discovery meetings held in
September gave community officials an opportunity to discuss flood risk concerns, mitigation
plans, ongoing projects and provide feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC on the current floodplain
maps. The information provided will be considered when developing the Risk MAP project scope,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Absent different information, we are assuming the Town of Clifton is satisfied with the current
FIRMs and has no new flood study requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by December 2,2019.

lf your community still wishes to provide information such as flood map inaccuracies, current or
historical flooding problems, other mapping needs, or specific training requests related to
floodplain management activities, please fill out the Discovery Stakeholder Survey online at:

https.//www.survevmonkey.com/r_/72P89CR, or contact Phil Hipley by phone at (703) 849-0477
or by e-mail at phiBley@dewþerry.cqm to request a paper copy.
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lf you or representatives from your community have questions or comments regarding the
Discovery project process or the new Base Level Engineering products developed for
communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185
or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at floodplain@dec.ny.qov.

Sincerely,

fu*¡
/*

AúqpulrÅ/ - /or¡z/l ,Yl \s -
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Kelii Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

Dated
Town Supervisor

Cc: Deborah Mackin, Clerk, Town of Clifton

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, Regional Floodplain Coorclinator, DEC Region 6
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Honorable Jonathon Walker
Mayor, Village of Theresa
PO Box 299
Theresa, NY 13691

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Mayor Walker:

We regret having missed the opportunityto meetwith yourcommunity on September 18th and
1gth,2019 to discuss your community's floodplain mapp¡ng needs at the North Country
Watersheds Discovery meetings. These Discovery meet¡ngs were part of a new Risk Mapping,
Assessment, and Planning (Risk MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being
conducted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is
to review localflood risk and mapp¡ng data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is

needed in your community

Prior to the Discovery meetings, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars on July
30th, 31't and August 1't, 2019 to provide an overview of the Risk MAP process, data collection
needs, as well as discuss the upcoming in-person meetings. The Discovery meetings held in
September gave community officials an opportunity to discuss flood risk concerns, mitigation
plans, ongoing projects and provide feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC on the current floodplain
maps. The information provided will be considered when developing the Risk MAP project scope,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Absent different information, we are assuming the Village of Theresa is satisfied with the current
FIRMs and has no new flood study requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by December 2,2Q19.

lf your community still wishes to provide information such as flood map inaccuracies, current or
historical flooding problems, other mapping needs, or specific training requests related to
floodplain management activities, please fill out the Discovery Stakeholder Survey online at:

httos://www.su kev com/r/72PBgCR. or contact Phil Hipley by phone at (703) 849-0477
or by e-mail at phiBlev(Odewberry.qom to request a paper copy
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lf you or representatives from your community have questions or comments regarding the
Discovery project process or the new Base Level Engineering products developed for
communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185
or emailthe NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at floodplain@dec. nv.qov

Sincerely,

M**¡ t{,gn rxÅ'"þu"L --" ll /Ylu\J

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.8., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

Cc: Tara Leeson, Village Clerk, Village of Theresa

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Krìstina Markey, Regional Floodplain Coordinator, DEC Region 6
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November 13,2019

Honorable Harry McMannus
Chair, Board of Legislature, County of Clinton
Clinton County Government Center, 137 Margaret Street, Suite 208
Plattsburgh, NY 12901

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Chairman McMannus,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk

MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1: Updated/revised FlRMs, especially for Towns of Clinton and Dannemora.
2: Need flood risk accurately captured across the county.
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3: Basement flooding occurs in heavy rain events.
4: Chazy and Chateaugay Lakes repealedJy flood*".:J * I'Ïgs a'rlrullaFs øre m(.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level

Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please

contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

floodplain@dec.nv.qo_v. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above

information is correct and proceed accordingly.
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Sincerely,

Kelli Fliggins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
l.Jew York State Departmeni oí Environmentai Conservation

lf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, p/ease
sígn below and return a copy to the following maiting address or email address.

Mailing address:

F I o od pl ai n M anagem e nt Secti o n
New York Súaúe Department of Environmental Conseruation
Divisian of Water, Bureau af Flaod Frotection and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-3504

Em ai I address.' f I o q dpl ai n @dec. " nv. goU

î- ú qt&4 /t
Cha ofL

Cc: Mr. John Zurlo, County Clerk County of Clinton

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Vince Spadaro, DEC Region 5 Floodplain Coordinator
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Divlslon of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety
625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504

P: (518) 4o2-8185 I F: (518) 402-9029
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November 13,2019
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Honorable Frank Putnam
Town Supervisor, Town of Morristown
2908 State Highway 37,
Ogdensburg, NY 13669

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Supervisor Putnam,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were paÉ of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk
MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and
mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1: Black Lake has SFHA inaccuracies.
2: Past / repetitive flooding at Black Lake and St. Lawrence River occurred in 2015,
2017, and 2019.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my
attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level
Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please
contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at
floodplain@dec.nv.qov. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above
information is correct and proceed accordingly.
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Sincerely,

M¿,¡ {W"--?,,¡"
Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

tf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, p/ease
sign betow and return a copy to the following mailing address or emaíl address.

Mailing address.'

F I oodpl ai n Managem ent Sectí o n
New York Sfaúe Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 122334544

Em ai I address.' flo o dpl ai n@dec. ny.gov

Dated
Town pervisor

Cc: Mr. Christopher Sherwin, Building lnspector Town of Morristown

Ecc. Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, DEC Region 6 Floodplain Coordinator
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November 13,2019

Honorable Frank Putnam
Town Supervisor, Town of Morristown
2908 State Highway 37,
Ogdensburg, NY 13669

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Superv¡sor Putnam,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk
MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1: Black Lake has SFHA inaccuracies.
2: Past / repetitive flooding at Black Lake and St. Lawrence River occurred in 2015,
2017, and 201 9.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level

Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please

contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

floodplain@dec.nv.qov. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above
information is correct and proceed accordingly.

Department of
Env¡ronmental
Conservation
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Sincerely,

Nt¡^¡ &r¡*

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

lf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, p/ease
sign below and return a copy to the following mailing address or emailaddress.

Mailing address.'

Floodplain Management Section
New York Sfafe Department of 'Environmental Conservatian
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NV 1223345A4

Em ai I address.' fl oodp I ai n@.dec. nv.gav

isor

Cc: Mr. Christopher Sherwin, Building lnspector Town of Morristown

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, DEC Region 6 Floodplain Coordinator

T
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Þivlslon of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety
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Honorable Donald Villnave
Town Supervisor, Town of Lawrence
11403 US Highway 11,
North Lawrence, NY 12967

Re: North Country Watersheds Dlscovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Superv¡sor Villnave,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk

MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
Please understand ihat budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

. None identified (survey incomplete).

Absent different information, we are assuming the Town of Lawrence is satisfied with the current
FIRMs and has no new flood study requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of ihis letter to my attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level
Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please

contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

floodplain@çlec.ruLgov. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above
information is correct and proceed accordingly

Department of
Environmental
Conservation
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Sincerely,

Mu*¡ fW* "?,,""

Keiii Higgins-Roche, P.E., eFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

lf your mapping reguesús are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please
sign helow and return a copy ts the fottowing maíling address or email address.

Maiting address.'

F loodpl ai n Man agem ent Secti on
New York Sfafe Department of Environmental Conseruation
Diuision of Water, Bureau of Flood Protectíon and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-3504

Em ai I address.' floodpl ain@dee.nv.gov

Dated

Cc: Ms. Tracy Villnave, Town Clerk Town of Lawrence

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, DEC Region 6 Floodplain Coordinator
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November 13,2019

Honorable Janet Powers
Town Supervisor, Town of Pierrepont
864 State Highway 68,
Canton, NY 13625

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Supervisor Powers,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds

Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were pañ of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk

MAp) project fôr the tlorttr Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal

emeigency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental

Consõrvatíon (l¡y-SOeC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review.local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested sludi9s

at this time, but every reqüest will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially

cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding

that your community's floõd mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

c None identified.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have

questions o¡. .o*ränts regar:ding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level

Ëngineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please

coñtact lrltary fUartin at 51}-+OZ-A185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

floodplain@åec.ny.gov. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above

information is correct and proceed accordingly.

Department of
Envlronmental
Conservation
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Sincerely

Nt¡^¡ fW* &r¡*

la^ll: I lt-,-rKeiii i-iiggins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

If your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, p/ease
sign helow and return a copy to the fottowing maiting address or email address.

Mailing address.'

Floodplain Management Sectíon
New York Sfafe Department of Environmental Conseruation
Division of water, Bureau of Ftood protection and Dam safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-3504

Em ai I address.' f I o odpt ai n @dec. nv. g ov

Dated
T Supe

Cc: Ms. Melanie Thomas, Town Clerk Town of pierrepont

Ëcc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, DEC Region 6 Floodplain Coordinator
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Dlvlslon of Water, Bureau of Flood Protectlon and Dam Safety

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504
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November 13,2019
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Honorable Mark Peets
Town Supervisor, Town of Brasher
Municipal Building, PO Box 358
Brasher Falls, NY 13613

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery ProcessiFEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Superv¡sor Peets,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk

MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal

Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental
Consérvatlon (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies

at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially

cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1: Updated/revised FlRMs, especially due to St. Regìs River dam removal in 2015.
2: Earls Creek at Daly Road/Small Road, Squeak Brook at Munson Road, and St. Regis
River near Ridge Road repeatedly floods.
3: RV park and downtown flooding during lrene in 2011.
4: St. Regis River has common ice jams at State Route 1 1C bridge.
5: LOMAs concentrated at Brasher Falls community.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level

Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please

coñtact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

floodplain@dec,n\{-qgy. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above

information is correct and proceed accordingly

Denartment of
Enüíronmental
Conservatlon
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Sincprely,
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Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.8., CFM
^^^^¡-l 

r-^^:^-^ ^-_-r Ftuoasiar troston ancì Floocipiain [Vlanagement Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

lf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please
sign helow and return a copy to the following maiting address or email address,

Mailing address.'

Floodplain Management Section
New York Sfaúe Depaftment of Environmental Conseruation
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-3504

Em ai í ado'rcss". fl a a dpí aí n@dee 
" 
nv. gav

Dated //
Town S

Cc: Ms. Bethany St. Hilaire, Town Clerk Town of Brasher

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, DEC Region 6 Floodplain Coordinator

3
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November 7,2019
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Honorable Clark J. Seaman
Town Supervisor, Town of Long Lake
1 130 Deerland Road, PO Box 307
Long Lake, NY 12847

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery ProcessiFEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Supervisor Seaman

We regret having missed the opportunity td meet with your community on September 18th and
191h,2019 to discuss your community's floodplain mapping needs at the North Country
Watersheds D¡scovery meetings. These Discovery meetlngs were part of a new Risk Mapping,
Assessment, and Planning (Risk MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being
conducted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is
to review local flood risk and mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is
needed in your community.

Prior to the Discovery meetings, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars on July
30th, 31't and August 1"t,2019 to provide an overview of the Risk MAP process, data collection
needs, as well as discuss the upcoming in-person meetings. The Discovery meetings held in
September gave community officials an opportunity to discuss flood risk concerns, mitigation
plans, ongoing projects and provide feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC on the current floodplain
maps. The information provided will be considered when developing the Risk MAP project scope,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Absent different information, we are assuming the Town of Long Lake is satisfied with the current
FIRMs and has no new flood study requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by December 2,2019.

lf your community still wishes to provide information such as flood map inaccuracies, current or
historical flooding problems, other mapping needs, or specific training requests related to
floodplain management activities, please fill out the Discovery Stakeholder Survey online at:

com/r/72PB9CR or contact Phil Hipley by phone at (703) 849-0477
or by e-mail at Bhþley(OdeV¿þqrry.com to request a paper copy

Department of
Environmental
€onservation

-/ì.*"o*r
STÂE OF/ oPpoRtuNrw\Þ



lf you or representatives from your community have questions or comments regarding the
Discovery project process or the new Base Level Engineering products developed for
còmmunities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185
or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at floodplain@deç.ny-qp¡q.

Sincerely,

#W¡ #w*,uw ?,r¡*

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.8., CFIVI

Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

// l/ø-4 l'(
:-T
I n\^/n st tnervtsor

Cc: Harry Buxton, Code Enforcement Officer, Town of Long Lake

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Vince Spadaro, Regional Floodplain Coordinator, DEC Region 5
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November 7,2019

Honorable Robert DeSantis
Mayor, Village of Antwerp
Municipal Office
PO Box 620, 58 Main Street
Antwerp, NY 13608

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Mayor DeSantis:

We regret having missed the opportunity to meet with your commun¡ty on September 18th and
19th,2019 to discuss your community's floodplain mapping needs at the North Country
Watersheds Discovery meetings. These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping,
Assessment, and Planning (Risk MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being
conducted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is
to review localflood risk and mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is

needed in your community.

Prior to the Discovery meetings, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars on July
30th,31.tand August 1't,2019 to provide an overview of the Risk MAP process, data collection
needs, as well as discuss the upcoming in-person meetings. The Discovery meetings held in
September gave community officials an opportunity to discuss flood risk concerns, mitigation
plans, ongoing projects and provide feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC on the current floodplain
maps. The information provided will be considered when developing the Risk MAP project scope,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).

Absent different infoi'mation, we are assurning the Village of Antwerp is satisfied with the current
FIRMs and has no new flood study requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by December 2,2019.

lf your community still wishes to provide information such as flood map inaccuracies, current or
historical flooding problems, other mapping needs, or specific training requests related to
floodplain management activities, please fill out the Discovery Stakeholder Survey online at:

https://www.survevmonkey.com/r/72P89CR, or contact Phil Hipley by phone at (703) 849-0477
or by e-mail at Bhiplev@dewþerry.com to request a paper copy.

Departmentof
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lf you or representatives from your community have questions or comments regarding the
Discovery. project process or the new Base Level Engineering products developed for
communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please contact Mary Martin at 518-402-818s
or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at floodplain(Ðdec.nv.sov.

Sincerely,

M¡*¡ {w*-þ,r¡u
l/ t*t

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

Dated

./r'" .

.1 o |.4 c¡f krcr ,,r \) = C--c'; i e-
ñfr c.-q c:G'J

ec: Barbara Wynne, __ rforcement Officer, Village of Antwerp
2-ôñ:ÕB

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, Regional Floodplain Coordinator, DEC Region 6
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November 13,2019

Honorable George Cayey
Town Supervisor, Town of Colton
94 Main Street,
Colton, NY 13625

Re: North Country Watersheds Dlscovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Supervisor Cayey,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk
MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and
mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1: FIRM inaccuracies -the Raquette River on upper and lower dams near Higley Flow
State Park has disputed flood area in regards to the FERC boundary line (Brookfield
Renewable Power Company) - detailed analysis needed from Main Street in Colton to
the Rainbow Falls Reservoir (in west Parishville).
2: Lower Higley (Colton Flow) on the Raquette River floods due to dam control
mismanagement.
3. Updated/revised FlRMs.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my
attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level
Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please
contact Mary Marlin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

Department of
Environmental
Conservation
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floodplain@dec.ny.qov. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above
information is correct and proceed accordingly.

Sincerely,

M¡*¡ {W"-
-?,^"

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New Yor"k State Department of Environmental Conseruation

lf your mapping reguesús are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please
sign below and return a copy ta the fallowing mailing address or emailaddress.

Mailing address.'

Floodplain Management Section
New York Sfaúe Department of Environmental Conseruation
Division of Water, Bureau of Fload Protection and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Ãihanv ñV,it2""-"4nâ

Em aí I address.' floodpl ai n@.dec. nv. g ov

Dated
T S tsor

Cc: Ms. Donna Buckley, Town Clerk Town of Colton

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Íviarkey, DËC Region 6 Fiooclpiain Coorcjinator
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November 13, 2019

Honorable Reinhold Tischler
Village Mayor, Village of Potsdam
PO Box 5168,
Potsdam, NY 13676

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Mayor Tischler,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk

MAP) project fór the Ñorth Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal

Emeigency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental

Consðrvatíon (NY-SDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs)'

Please ùnderstand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies

at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially

cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered atthe September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding

that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1. Frequency and intensity of rainfall / snow melt events overwhelm the community's
storm sewer system.
2. High water levels on the Raquette River, notably at Mechanic Street and lower

Elderkin Street, have flooding issues and result in a backflow event in the storm sewer

system.
3: Boralex Hydro Dam (Sissonville) management caused flooding issues in village.

4: Crosstown Canal, an intermittent stream/channel, has flooded up to 60 structures

and damaged 50 homes, including a stormwater management facility. Renovation of

the canal is underway.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have

questions or commènts regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level

Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, piease

Department of
Environmental
Conservation
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contact Mary Martin a
ec.nv.oovfloodolai

information is correct a

t 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Ftoodplain Management staff at
. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above
nd proceed accordingly.

Sincerely,

n.l ,, r
'/W"{'L Ã'

¡-ì
{o*'i".a-

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain t\Ianagement Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

lf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, p/ease
sign helow and return a copy to the following mailing address or emaitaddress.

Nlailing address;

Floodplaín Management Section
New York Sfafe Department of Enviranmental Conservation
Division of water, Bureau of Flood protection and Dam safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-3504

Em ai I address.' fl oo dp I ai n@dec. nv.gov

--&,f;L Dated q

Village Mayor

Cc: Ms. Lisa Newby, Code Enforcement Officer Village of potsdam

tcc: iv'like Foiey, FElviA Region ii
Kristina Markey, DEC Region G Floodplain Coordinator
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DMslon of Water, Bureau of Flood Protectlon and Dam SaÍety
625 Broadway, Albany, NewYork 12233-3504

P: (sl8) 402-8185 I F: (518) 402-9029
www.dec.ny.gov
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Honorable Gary Monica
Town Supervisor, Town of Bangor
PO Box 337
North Bangor, NY 12966

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Supervisor Monica:

We regret having missed the opportunity to meet with your community on September 18th and

191h,2019 to discuss your commun¡ty's floodplain mapping needs at the North Country
Watersheds Discovery meetings. These Discovery meet¡ngs were part of a new Risk Mapping,
Assessment, and Planning (Risk MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being
conducted by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State
Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is
to review local flood risk and mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is

needed in your community.

Prior to the Discovery meetings, NYSDEC and FEMA conducted pre-Discovery webinars on July
30th, 31't and August 1"t,2019 to provide an overview of the Risk MAP process, data collection
needs, as well as discuss the upcoming in-person meetings. The Discovery meetings held in
September gave community officials an opportunity to discuss flood risk concerns,.mitigation
plans, ongoing projects and provide feedback to FEMA and NYSDEC on the current floodplain
maps. The information provided will be considered when developing the Risk MAP project scope,
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FIRMS).

Absent different information, we are assuming the Town of Bangor is satisfied with the current
FIRMs and has no new flood study requests at this time. lf this understanding is correct, then
please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my attention by December 2,2019.

lf your community still wishes to provide information such as flood map inaccuracies, current or
historical flooding problems, other mapping needs, or specific training requests related to
floodplain management activities, please fill out the Discovery Stakeholder Survey online at:

2P89C or contact Phil iolev by phone at (703) 849-0477
or by e-mall at phiplev@dewþeffy,cqn to request a paper copy
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lf you or representatives from your community have questions or comments regarding the
Discovery project process or the new Base Level Engineering products developed for
communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please contact Mary MaSin_at 518-402-8185
or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at floodplain@dec.nv.qov. )
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Keili Higgins-Roche, P.8., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

Dated
r

Cc: Robert Jock, Code Enforcement Officer, Town of Bangor

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Vince Spadaro, Regional Floodplain Coordinator, DEC Region 5
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Dlvislon of Water, Bgreau of Flood Protection and Ðam Safety

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504

P: (5,181 402-8185 I F: (518) 402-9029

www.dec.ny.gov

November 13,2019

Honorable Craig Dumas
Mayor, Village of Burke
PO Box 142,
Burke, NY 12917

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program
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Dear Mayor Dumas,

we would like to thank your community for participating in the North country watersheds

Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019'

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment'. and Planning (Risk

MAp) project for the r.l-orür country watersheds that is-being^conquled by the Federal

Emergency Management Agency (FEMAjáÀO in" New York StatJDepartment of Environmental

conservation (NysDEC). The purpose oî Û'e Discovery project is to review.rocar flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine it upãated floodplain mapping 's needed in your community'

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not timiteo to, the oeveropmánt of new digital rtooo lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs)'

ptease understand that budget constraiiis *itrþr"u"nt ùs from fulfilling all of the requested 91yqi9t

at this time, but 
"u"iv 

ráqüest will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially

ðataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the september Discovery meeting, it is our understanding

l.rrt vãrr cormrniif, itoõo tntpping requeðts, in order of importance, are as follows:

. None identified.

Absent different information, we are assuming the Viilage of Burke is satisfied with the current

FIRMs and has no new flood study requests-at this timè. lf this understanding is correct, then

please sign below and return a copy otinis letterto my attention by December 13' 2019'

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have

questions o, 
"otrn-"nts 

regarding the Diäcovery project proce-ss'. or the new Base Level

Engineering proOucts develiped for communities in Franktin and St' Lawrence counties' please

contact Mary Martin at 51 A-+OZ-erg5 or emair the NysDEC Froodprain Management staff at

floodplain@dec'ny.qov. lf we do. not hear from your community, we will assume the above

rnforrnatton is coriect and proceed accordingly'
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Ma¿ fW"-"?,**
Kelli Higgins-Roche, p.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York state Department of Enviroñmentar conservation

lf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter,p/easesign below and return a copy to the fottowing maiing addre.ss or emaitaddress.

Mailing address..

F I oo dp I ai n Ml a n agemenf Secfíon
New York sfafe Department of Environmentar conservation
li-ulsjon of water, Bureau of Ftood protection and Dam safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 122J9-J504

Em ai I address.. ft oodpt ai n@ d ec. nv. g ov

Sincerely,

Mayor
Date

Cc: Ms. Judith Dumont, Village Clerk Village of Burke

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Vince Spadaro, DEC Region 5 Floodplain Coordinator

td'/ Åtsr 7
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Þivision af W¡rter, Buresu of Ëlood Frotection and Dam Safety

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504

P: (518) 402-8185 I F: (518) 4o2-9o29
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Honorable JosePh Riccio
Village Mayor, Village of Malone
343 W. Main Street,
Malone, NY 12953

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Mayor Riccio,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds

Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019'

These Discovery meetings were pad of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment,. and Planning (Risk

MAp) project for the Ñorth Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal

Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental

conservation (NysDEC). The purpose oî tne Discovery project is to review.local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community'

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital rlooo lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs)'

please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested 9!udi9s
at this time, but every reqüest will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially

cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding

inåt yout community's floðd mapping requests, jn order.of importance, are as follows:

1: Village wâstewater treatment plant (Malone Village Sewage Disposal) on Salmon

River iJarea of concern due to ice jam flooding'
2: patnode arrd Lafayette Streets area of l-righ èoncerrr Llue to Salmon River flooding'

3: Willow Street bridge not overtopped durlng ice jam flooding on Salmon River, but

extension of floodplain is reasonable'
4: LocalWaterfront Revitalization Program (LWRP) grant for Ballard Mill Park.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019'

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have

questions o¡. .o.rnénts regarding the Diäcovery project process, or the new Base Level

Éngineering products develiped for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please

contact Mary Martin at 51 a-,+OZ-AlgS or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

floodplain@dec.n)¿.gov. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above

lnfòrmation is correct and proceed accordingly'
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Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York state Department of Enviroñmental conservation

lf .yaur mappíng reguesÍs are ctrrecily summarízed on the first page of thís f etter,pfease
sign below and return a copy to the fottowing mailing address or emailaddress.

Mailing address..

Sincerely,

Floodplai n Management Section
New York sfafe Depañment of Environmental conservation
Dìvision of water, Bureau of Fload pratectian and Dam safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12235-J504

address.' fl o o d p I ai n (ô dec. nv. gov

l¿Dated 5 t1
llage Mayor

And"r¿a- bwrnr-s

rl ii[il.iJË)
Cc: Mr. Bob Rowe, Code Enforcement Officer Village of Malone

Ecc: îvîike Foiey, FEMA Region ii
Vince Spadaro, DEC Region S Floodplain Coordinator















NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 

Divis ion of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection a nd Dam Safety 

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504 

P: (518) 402-8185 I F: (518) 402-9029 

www.dec.ny.gov 

November 13, 2019 

Honorable Sarah Purdy 
City Manager, City of Ogdensburg 
City Hall, 330 Ford Street 
Ogdensburg , NY 13669 
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Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program 

Dear City Manager Purdy, 

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds 
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019. 

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk 
MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and 
mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community . 

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project , 
including , but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs) . 
Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies 
at this time, but every request will be considered , and all unfulfilled requests will be officially 
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects. 

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting , it is our understanding 
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows: 

1: Oswegatchie River, from dam near mouth of river to its confluence, needs revised 
H&H detailed study. 
2: Covington Street, along St. Lawrence River seaway, may have incorrect floodplains. 
3: Lake Street area, along Oswegatchie River, experiences flooding. 
4: Oswegatchie River has ice jam flooding. 
5: Oswegatchie River floodway needs updating (for entire length within community) . 

If this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my 
attention by December 13, 2019. 

If this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have 
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level 
Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please 
contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at 
floodplain@dec.ny.gov. If we do not hear from your community , we will assume the above 
information is correct and proceed accordingly. 

~~~0~0 RK I Dep_artment of 
oP?oR, uN1TY Environmental 
J Conservation 



Sincerely, 

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E. , CFM 
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 

If your mapping requests are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please 
sign below and return a copy to the following mailing address or email address. 

Mailing address: 

Floodplain Management Section 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety 
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-3504 

Email address: f/oodplain@dec.ny.gov 

-~--~-e~A-(A~""'--'-"'~~------ Dated __ / t_-~l ~~_-_ l__,"./,____ 
City Manager --,, 

Cc: Mr. Gregg Mallette, Code Enforcement Officer City of Ogdensburg 

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region II 
Kristina Markey, DEC Region 6 Floodplain Coordinator 



tiEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 

Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Darn Safety 
625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504 
P: (518) 402-8185 I F: (518) 402-9029 
www.dec.ny.gov 

November 13, 2019 

Honorable Daniel LaClair 
Town Supervisor, Town of Clinton 
23 Smith Street, 
Churubsco, NY 12923 

BY: 

.20h 

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program 

Dear Supervisor LaClair, 

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds 
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019. 

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk 
MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal 
Emergency Marragement Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and 
mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community. 

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project, 
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs). 
Please understand that budget constraints will prevent US from fulfilling all of the requested studies 
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially 
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects. 

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding 
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows: 

1: Marble River has very rare flood potential [Hurricane Irene resulted in heavy flow and 
erosion along river]. 

If this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my 
attention by December 13, 2019. 

If this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have 
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level 
Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please 
contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at 
floodplainadec.ny.qov. If we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above 
information is correct and proceed accordingly. 

NEWYORK 
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Sincerely, 

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM 
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 

If your mapping requests are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please 
sign below and return a copy to the following mailing address or email address. 

Mailing address: 

Floodplain Management Section 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety 
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-3504 

Email address: floodplainAdec.ny.gov 

Town Supervisor 
Dated  / 

Cc: Mrs. Deborah McComb, Town Clerk Town of Clinton 

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region II 
Vince Spadaro, DEC Region 5 Floodplain Coordinator 















NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 

Division of Water, Bureou of Flood Protec1ion and Dam Safety 
625 Broadway, Albany. New York 12233-3504 

P (518) 402-8185 I F (518) 402-9029 
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December 3, 2019 

Derek Comins 
Program Manager, Saint Regis Mohawk Tribe 
71 Margaret Terrance Memorial Way, 
Akwesasne, NY 13655 

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program 

Dear Program Manager Derek Comins, 

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds 
Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019. 

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk 
MAP) project for the North Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (NYSDEC). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and 
mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community. 

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project, 
including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs). 
Please understand that budget constraints will prevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies 
at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially 
cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects. 

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding 
that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows: 

1: Need FIR Ms. 
2: Major flood events occurred in 1981 and 2017 on St. Regis River due to ice jams. 
3: April 2015 flooding on St. Regis River due to stop log failure upstream at St Regis 
Falls in the town of Waverley. 

If this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my 
attention by December 13, 2019. 

If this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have 
questions or comments regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level 
Engineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please 
contact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at 
floodplain@dec.ny.gov. If we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above 
information is correct and proceed accordingly. 

4 WYORK I Oepartmentof -::.'l'.,..,. Environmental 
Conservation 



Sincerely, 

Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.E., CFM 
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 

If your mapping requests are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please 
sign below and return a copy to the following mailing address or email address. 

Mailing address: 

Floodplain Management Section 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Dam Safety 
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-3504 

Email address: f/oodplain@dec.ny.gov 

~&a~ Pr~m Manager Dated 
he~~/ 

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region II 

'z: )0/7 
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Divlsion of Water, Bureau of Flood Protection and Þam Safety

625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3504

P: (518) 4o2-818s I F: (518) 402-9029

www.dec.ny.gov

November 13,2019
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Honorable Matthew MontroY
Mayor, Village of PhiladelPhia
PO Box 70,
Philadelphia, NY 13673

Re: North Country Watersheds Discovery Process/FEMA Risk MAP Program

Dear Mayor Montroy,

We would like to thank your community for participating in the North Country Watersheds

Discovery meetings held in mid-September 2019.

These Discovery meetings were part of a new Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (Risk

MAP) project fôr the trlorttr Country Watersheds that is being conducted by the Federal

Emeigency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State Department of Environmental

Consõrvatíon lt1V-Sofc). The purpose of the Discovery project is to review local flood risk and

mapping data in order to determine if updated floodplain mapping is needed in your community.

All information provided will be considered when developing the scope of the Risk MAP project,

including, but not limited to, the development of new digital Flood lnsurance Rate Maps (FlRMs).
please ùnderstand that budget constraints wiltprevent us from fulfilling all of the requested studies

at this time, but every request will be considered, and all unfulfilled requests will be officially

cataloged as a stream study need for future remapping projects.

Based on the information gathered at the September Discovery meeting, it is our understanding

that your community's flood mapping requests, in order of importance, are as follows:

1. General fiood hazard inaccuracies along the lndian River (a: near the village office

and lift stations/waste water management, b: area east of Sand Street and north of the

railroad).
2: Flooding is generally seasonal, with snow melt and spring rain.

lf this understanding is correct, then please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my

attention by December 13, 2019.

lf this understanding is not correct, or if you or representatives from your community have

questions or comménts regarding the Discovery project process, or the new Base Level

Éngineering products developed for communities in Franklin and St. Lawrence counties, please

coñtact Mary Martin at 518-402-8185 or email the NYSDEC Floodplain Management staff at

floodplain@dec.nv.qov. lf we do not hear from your community, we will assume the above

information is correct and proceed accordingly.
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Sincerely,

N{/*¡ {W*-?*¡o
Kelli Higgins-Roche, P.Ë., CFM
Coastal Erosion and Floodplain Management Section
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

lf your mapping reguesfs are correctly summarized on the first page of this letter, please
sígn below and return a copy to the foltowing mailing address or emailaddress.

Mailing address.'

Floodplain Management Section
New York Sfafe Department of Environmental Conseruation
Division of Water, Bureau of Flood Protectíon and Dam Safety
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233'35A4

E^ ^tl ^J)-^^^. tt ^ ^ Å- t- :-^-¿- ^E Í Í t.t t t a(J(¡ress,- n o ggp I a I nlu.teÊ. nv.qay

) a 2".r" ¿
Mayor

cc: Mr. Terry McKeever, code Enforcement officer Village of phiradelphia

Ecc: Mike Foley, FEMA Region ll
Kristina Markey, DEC Region 6 Floodplain Coordinator
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